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Julie Alford Cathy Dunaven Wendi LeBlanc Wendy Smith 



V. Unfinished Business 
Dr. Simmons stated that the time off due to the Wimberly building re-roofing should be handled the 
same as a flood day. He is expecting the department heads to handle any questions or paperwork. 
 
VI. New Business 
*Alic ia Gray from Human Resources told about the Holiday Stress Seminar that will be held on 
November 13, 2003 and also handed out new EAP brochures. 
 
* Shannon Klutts inquired as to the legitimacy of the Survey of Organizational Excellence that she 
received by email. This second year the survey has been requested by staff members of Lamar 
University. This is the first year it has been requested by email. It is a governmental survey and the 
results are calculated by another college in Texas. AS it states on the survey you may contact Dr. 
Don Price in Institutional Research and Reporting for any questions or concerns. The survey is a 
legitimate survey.  
 
Cathy Dunaven asked if there were tuition benefits for children of staff to attend Lamar University. 
Currently there are no special tuition rates or benefits for children/spouses/ or other relatives of a 
University employee. In the past organizations offered scholarships for this purpose, however, there 
are currently no organizations offering this now. 
 
*It was brought up again that not all Physical Plant employees are allowed access to receive email 
from the University. The Staff Senate Executive Committee is continuing to work on this issue with 
Dr. Simmons. Dr. Simmons was led to believe this issue was resolved in the past and will continue 
to work with Senate until the issue is resolved. 
 
VII. Good of the Order 


